
Annual Meeting  
January 24, 2021 

The Year  
of  

Our Lord 2020  
in review



• Elect a Clerk—-Carol Smith


• Accept Minutes of January 2020 Annual Meeting


• Elect Vestry Members


• Elect representative to Convention


• Review year


• Accept committee Reports


• Report from Stewardship Committee


• Presentation of Budget

AGENDA



• Nancy Achenbach Sr. Warden 2 YR term 2023


• Kim Bambino Jr. Warden 2 yr term 2023


• Janine Carter Chavalier—member 3 yr. term 2024

Election for Vestry



• Nancy French Achenbach Sr Warden—2 year 2023


• Kim Bambino                    Jr. Warden—2 year 2023


• Jon Baer                              Treasurer—appointed 


• Susan Coursey                    Clerk—appointed (fulfilling David Bray’s term 2022)


• Howard Mitchell                  Buildings and Grounds—appointed 2022


• Cherie Strickland                Fulfilling Robert Montgomery’s one year term 2022


• Janine Carter Chavalier—member 3 yr. term 2024

Vestry Members:



Communion at Convention 2019



• Convention will be held November 12th & 13th In person or 


• November 12 by Zoom


• We need to elect one delegate to represent the congregation at Convention 


• and one alternate (in case the other cannot serve)


• __________________


• ___________________


• Nominations now open

Elect Delegate to Convention



Worship Inside

Worship  Inside



Outside
Worship 



https://mlsvc01-prod.s3.amazonaws.com/dd01ddfa601/3b19e0ca-0033-4728-8f61-1cbec72d14dc.jpg?ver=1607218464000



By Zoom
Worship



Sa



The Reverend Karen  Campbell  
engaged in ZOOM call for our parish



• 88 Congregants


• 21 average in person attendance (Jan -March, Oct-Nov)


• 80 on average online views (Summer, Nov-Dec)


• Christmas we had a total of 400 views Facebook live and our new Youtube 
page


• Constant Contact The Good News goes out to 122 households

Statistics



• New Web Site on Constant Contact


• Facebook Page for Christ Church


• You Tube Account for Christ Church

Evangelism/Advertising



2020 The Year of Our Lord & Covid



Brownsville, Texas, USA and Matamoros, Mexico

January 
Karen witnessed at the Border



AA

A Brilliant kick off to Stewardship



• We have 18 Pledges


• We have 5 new pledges


• 7  increased pledges 


• Our goal is $80,000


• Currently we have $49,770


• Please make a pledge___

Pledges



Meet our Treasurer ————-Jon Baer
Treasurer’s Report



Christ Church Assets
Christ Church Assets December 2020

Jan. 2021
12/31/20 

Month-end 
Balance

One Year Ago 
Year-End

OperaCng Account $13,755 $10,204
Maureen's Haven $954 $233
Organ Fund $1,490 $1,461
DiscreConary $604 $457
     Total Church Checking Balances $16,802 $12,355

Savings Account -  
     OperaCng Reserve $72,009

$236,071
Old Castle - Endowment $573,589
     TOTAL CHURCH ASSETS $662,400 $248,426

Sag Harbor Community Café, Inc. Assets Dec. 2020
Sag Harbor Community Café, Inc. $160,522 $36,884



Bishop Wolfe Visited
March



Congregation is 175 years old 2020 founded 1845
Happy 175th Anniversary!



In March we Hunckered Down





Easter   We Celebrated Resurrection



The Building is closed The Church is Open
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Bible Study



The Bambinos Provided Halloween treats for our kids and the neighborhood plus 
puppies

Halloween Treats to Go 



Dr. Daniel Koontz
Report on Music

Music	Director's	Report	2020	
	
There's	no	way	to	get	around	the	fact	that	the	pandemic	has	had	a	profound	
dampening	effect	on	the	musical	activities	of	Christ	Church.	We	all	look	forward	to	
the	day	when	we	can	return	to	our	usual	mode	of	making	music	together.		
	
A	very	bright	note	in	an	otherwise	bleak	musical	year	has	been	Carol	Smith,	our	
secretary.	Carol	has	a	beautiful	voice,	and	she	has	been	eager	to	sing	for	us.	We	have	
been	very	blessed	to	have	her	as	a	supplement	to	the	zoom	singalongs,	and	as	a	
substitute	for	congregational	singing	during	our	outdoor	services	over	the	summer.	
I	look	forward	to	incorporating	Carol's	voice	into	the	musical	life	of	the	church	going	
forward.	
	
For	Christmas,	we	were	able	to	make	some	recordings	of	stalwart	choir	members	
Roman	and	Indira	Roth.	We	hope	to	continue	making	recordings	of	musicians	
associated	with	the	Christ	Church	music	program	to	post	on	Facebook	and	on	the	
Christ	Church	website	to	keep	the	light	of	Christ	alive	in	music	in	the	midst	of	the	
ongoing	pandemic.	Keep	a	lookout	for	those.	
	
	
	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Respectfully	submitted	
	
	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Daniel	Koontz	
	



Vocalist in Residence 
Carol Adrianne Smith



From Evelyn DeVito and Diane Schimmer
Hospitality Committee oversees coffee hour and assists with special  
events, when needed. Typically, members of our congregation sign up to host 
The coffee hour. The hosts contribute the food and the Committee provides the  
beverages, paper goods and other supplies. 

This past year, 2020, coffee hour was held until mid-March, when church was closed  
for in-person, inside gatherings due to Covid 19. 

Many thanks to all who signed up to host until the closure, especially those who 
each year sign up on a regular basis. 

Thank you, as well, to the Committee-Jane Lubben, Susan Coursey, Kirby Marcantonio and Indira Roth. 

Please note, as a testament to our congregation's enjoyment of coffee hour, it's 
held via zoom after our virtual service on Sundays. Unfortunately, that means "make your own" coffee and snacks.  
We look forward to eventually gathering in person again. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Report from Hospitality Committee



We House the Homeless           Maureen’s Haven



We made cookies and sandwiches 
Maureen’s Haven



Report on Maureen’s Haven 
From Kirby Marcantonio     
Dear Christ Church Members,  
As   coordinator   of   our   Maureen’s   Haven   project,   along   with   my   sister   Susan 
Coursey, I am happy to report we have weathered the Covid restrictions imposed 
during last year and managed to continue our support of this worthy cause. We did 
have to adjust our schedule with less frequent hosting’s and limit our contact with 
our clients but given the circumstances we are pleased to still be able to support 
this valuable program.  
As we move into 2021 we continue to use our Upper Parish Hall space to host 6-10 
clients once a month over the fall and winter. Working with members of other 
community  churches/organizations   we   furnish  beds,   food  and   shelter  for  these 
clients. We look forward to continuing this program through early spring.  
Thanks to all CC members who have pitched in to help us this year. We value your 
support and encouragement.  
Sincerely,  
Kirby Marcantonio    



Nancy Heine
Altar Guild Angel  ,  

Former Senior Warden, 
Cook for Maureen’s Haven, 

Guiding Light, 
entered the larger life



Montgomerys moved to Virginia—  Always willing to spend the night MH, make fruit salad,Read 
lessons, act, sing, help in anyway.   Robert longest continuous vestryman  
  We still see them on Zoom but we will miss them 
Virtual Montgoerys is not enough! 



Christmas was different



We Celebrated 
the 
Birth of Jesus• W



Is it’s own 501c3

• $25,000 from Diocese 

• $100,000 from Moody Foundation 

• $5,000 anon donor 

• $3,500 Cinema 

• $3,600 for dish washer/sink anon donor 

• $10,000 for cold box SH Partnership 

• $137,000 septic fro East Hampton 

• $20,000 East Hampton Accessible bathroom 

• $25,000 Lift Jane Lubben 

• $20,000 from Sale of Land

Community Cafe



We do not know the future

 save for God is with us

God knows our goin out 


and our return

Our rising-up and our Sleep


We are in God’s hands



Affirmations for 
2021



May Christ Bless you with Coziness! 2021


